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Looking back at First Degree ... and looking ahead

by Mike Lynch, Grand Knight

Happy New Year my Brothers, we’re starting
off with a busy month. More on that in a bit.

We have a first degree this month on the 20th,
in the hall, and we could use as many sideliners
as possible.

I remember when I did my first degree. St.
Thomas More in Irvine. I think I got lost on my
way there,had a hard time finding the room for the
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Last Roosters
project was a

major success
by John Blaney, PGK

Donating your time to put to-
gether a full box of goodies for
aless fortunate family is a great
way to start off the Christmas
season. The Knights of Colum-
bus and Santiago Youth Min-

at the Roosters project (top photo) included (I-r) Domingo Roldan, Mrs.
Sweeney and wife Nelson, Dr. Pete Kellen, his wife and grandaughter;
Nancy Coulter, John Piccolo and Ann-Marie Blaney. In bottom photo are
(I-r) Ann-Marie Blaney, Ricardo Teano (background), Flor Teano, Joe
Merchant, Nancy Coulter and Paul Coulter.

istry caravanned to
the Second Harvest "?\
Warehouse Dec. 20, \?

1 Haakirts. Sur
dinner boxes were
put together.

Before that happens, people
organize this event by putting
together bags of potatoes,
onions and putting together
conveyer belts. The boxes
included a turkey, stuffing,
canned vegetables, potatoes,
onions and small toys.

After that, we have dough-
nuts, coffee, and juice, then

See ROOSTERS page 11
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District Deputy 102
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jteeter@sbcglobal .net

Chancellor
Gary Clack (949) 858-1651
gclack@activememorytech.com

Warden
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Advocate
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Inside Guard
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Outside Guard
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Financial Secretary

John Ojeda,
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Lecturer

Nacho Mena

Trustees

1st Year: John Blaney, PGK
2nd Year: Mike Sofka
3rd Year: Steve Eggert
Chapter Delegates

1. Mike Lynch, GK

2. John Blaney, PGK
3. Mike Sofka, PGK
Chapter Alternates

1. Steve Eggert, PGK
2. Bernie Laituri, PGK

Knight of the Month
Nathan Walden

by Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee

Nathan has been a Knight for only six months, but his top priority
to serve the council earned him the monthly recognition. He enjoys
attending the meetings and part of the various activities the Knights
put together. At the October Fiesta, he helped Damian and Steve
Jiron at the Knights’ grilled corn food booth. He helped husk the
green corn on the cob, and grilled them to perfection to the delight
of the grilled corn lovers.

At Santiago, he attends the young adult group and Sunday mass.
When’s not in church, he is usually studying in college, playing the
piano, fishing, visiting family, and volunteering at the Foothill Ranch
library. He donated several religious books to our church library.

His mother Judy Walden has been a big supporter of the church
for 16 years and used to sing at the choir.

Nathan enjoys the Knights because they are all friendly and have
many great attributes to contribute to the world.

Congratulations to Nathan for his sincerity and this well deserved
recognition as Knight of the Month.

Vivat Jesu.

Family of the Month
Tom and Diane Sixsmith

We are blessed to have another new member Knight and his wife
as family of the month. Tom joined us last May and the couple has
been parish members since 1988.

They have been active in the Santiago VBS, Parish Directory,
October Fiesta and church dinners. Tom likes the idea of Saturday
recycling for the council and has been a big part of it each month.
He attends council meetings regularly and admires the spirit of the
Knights and the worthy causes we support.

His participation in the Tootsie Roll Drive for the Intellectually
Disabled sealed his decision to become well-involved with his new
Brothers.

The couple also supports the Orangewood Children’s Home for
the abused and neglected children of Orange County and the Haiti
Orphanage of Father Mark.

Diane is a leader in collecting paper goods that are desperately
needed by the Isaiah House Women’s Homeless Shelter and the Shoe
Box Project for the homeless in the Santa Ana area.

The couple has been married for 34 years, and have five children:
twins Jennifer and Jeffrey (28), Kristine (26), Tommy (24) and
Stephanie (18), a high school senior.

Our congratulations to the Sixsmiths for the deserving honor.
— Ricardo Teano

Pray for World Peace
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Knights of Columbus
Orange County Chapter

Invites you to honor our Bishops, Priests, Deacons
and Religions Brothers and Sisters
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Gene Ganley Recycling Report

Let’s see more Knights
| on the second Saturday

By George Nothhelfer, Chairman

In November, the programraised $1,619. We applaud all those that
contribute to these efforts but we need to see more of the Knights.

If you cannot help on recycle Saturday, then drop off your recy-
clables (See below other than Saturday drop off). We look forward
to seeing all of you Saturday, Jan. 10.

Our program is successful because those of
you that take time to support it are appreciated
and make the sacrifice that we greatly appreciate.

I whole-heartedly thank all my brothers who
step up on Saturday, plus the Monday/Tuesday
guys and gals. We need more of a commitment
from all of our new as well as our veteran Knights
The program is amajor fund-raiser for our council.
We need all of you to participate whether for an
hour or for a few.

We ran a survey at our December recycling
and again the Knights made a very poor showing, I ask all of you
to take note:

»  Number of Knights dropping off recyclables: 26 (one more
than last month) from more than 300 Knights in our council. It is
time we step up.

 Number of parishioners dropping off recyclables: 98, we need
to continue to promote this with our parishioners.

» Number of non-parishioners: 10 '

I ask all of you to think about the above and how to motivate
more participation in our program. We’re open to any suggestions.
I have set a goal to double our take next year and it is not going to

n come from the mobile home parks so what

does that leave? All of us face a challenge

& and that includes you.We also have asked

- all of you, if you cannot drop off on our

A— recycle Saturday to drop it off by the trailer
and close the gate when finished.

o If dropping off books, magazines, pa-
per or glass place them in the area provided
by the trailer and close the gate when done. '

« If you are dropping off aluminum cans or plastic bottles, please
throw them over the fence in the recycle area.

Please answer our request to support your fellow brother Knights.

A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for
all the dedication and extra hours they put in to make the program
a success.

We are now cutting the bindings off books with a saw which
doubles the amount that we are making on the books. However,
this is very time consuming requiring several Knights to spend ad-
ditional hours cutting.

See RECYCLE page 6
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Thanks to Monday,
Tuesday Volunteers

Roger and Mo Boivin,
Leo Alvarado, Jay and Joan
Donahue, Gerry and Vivian
(Viv) Dubois, David Farage,
Hector and Cindy Guzman,
Bob Morgan, John Ojeda,
Dan Ramella, Ricardo Te-
ano, Otis Givenrod, Joe
Schulte, Stewart Imagawa,
Mike McCormack, George
Nothhelfer, Alfonso Lopez,
Chuck Agozino, Domingo
Roldan, Manny Rios, Bob
Birtja, Richard and Barbara
Ciolek, John Ruelas.

—George Nothhelfer

Knights bring
holiday cheer
to neighbors

by Ricardo Teano
ReTeENTION COMMITTEE

On this Advent season of giv-
ing,a group of Knights were formed
tto bring Christmas cheers. The in-
tended recipients were our neighbors
of the Lake Forest Nursing Home
across the church parking lot.

Along with some Knights’ fam-
ily members, the carolers rehearsed
popular Christmas songs with Bryan
Ickes as the music leader.

Some residents were waiting to
hear our Christmas carols. It was
so nice to bring good cheer and be
instrument of the Christmas Spirit
no matter how small it is.

The undiscovered voices/singers
were Brothers Don Blankenship,
Don McCown, “Doc” Mike Mc-
Cormack, George Nothhelfer, PGK
John Ojeda,the team captain, Mike
Ulibarri, his serious singer/daughter

See CHEER page 6

District Deputy’s Message
It requires a team effort

to ‘bring it all together’

by John Piccolo, District Deputy 113

Here it is Christmas Eve and I cannot believe how fast this month
has flown by.

I’am sure many of you are involved with parish Christmas activities
and I hope all goes well. I am the lead usher at Our Lady Queen of
Angels 4:30 mass in the parish hall, which will be extremely crowded
and tomorrow I have my normal 10:15 usher duties.

One of my favorite scripture readings is St. Paul’s “one body
many parts.” We can all contribute to our holy church in one way
or another and it takes a team effort to bring it all
together. On behalf of the State Deputy, thank you
so much for your contribution in time and talents
this Christmas season.

By the time you read this message, it will be
2015, so I wish you and your families a happy and
healthy New Year.

Here’s a pitch for our District’s Third Degree
ceremony that will be hosted by Cardinal Francis
Mclntyre Council 6332 at St. Kilian on Saturday,
Jan. 17.

Registrationisopenat9:30a.m.foran 11 o’clock
start. We need both candidates and sideliners, so
please canvas your Second Degree brothers and encourage them to
become not just members, but Knights of Columbus.

Please make your reservations by contacting me at johnpicc@
yahoo.com,949-422-3529, or the Chapter website at www kofcoc.org.

G.K. REPORT:

From page 1

first degree. St. Thomas More in Irvine. I think I got lost on my way
there, had a hard time finding the room for the degree, didn’t know a
single person in the room, and didn’t hang around too long after the
degree ended. I felt so much better when I went to my first business
meeting; familiar faces at my council, at my parish.

Let’s welcome our new brothers into our fraternity with open
arms. Let’s help get them involved in the various functions of our
council (recycling, right George?) Let’s make sure they know when
the meetings are and what time they start. Let’s make sure they feel
like they are part of our fraternity.

OK, so along with our First degree we have a dinner Jan. 17 and
the basketball free throw event Jan. 11. First Friday will be before
the business meeting and there are probably a few open spots to
spend some quality time with our Lord.

The next few months will be very busy and we could use as much
help as possible. If you’ve recently joined the council and want to
know how you can help, just show up and we’ll take care of the rest.

Don’t worry, we will never ask you to do more or miss time with
your family to help the council.

Thank you and God Bless in 2015.

- Page S -

Under the watchful eye of Grandpa
Ricardo Teano, 11-year-old Nathan
Teano takes careful aim at the
basket in last year’'s KofC Free
Throw Championships.The 2015
version is set for Jan. 11.

Contest to be
held on Jan.11

All boys and girls aged 9 to 14
are invited to participate in the local
level of competition for the 2015
Knights of Columbus Free Throw
Championship.

The local competition will be held
Jan. 11, between 8:30 a.m.and noon
at Santiago de Compostela’s lower
parking lot.

Youngsters in that age group cket
are eligible to participate and will
compete intheirrespective divisions.

All contestants are recognized for
their participation in the event and
winners will receive a $10 iTunes
card. Participants are required to
furnish proof of age and written
parental consent.

For entry forms or additional
information contact Michael Klett
at xsive.guy @gmail.com.

— Michael Klett



RECYCLE:

From page 4

Remember this is not for them-
selves, but for all of the council.
These guys and gals are there
more than Monday and Tuesday
to keep up with other recycle
projects (picking up books, and
drawings) that make our program
so successful. We need more of
our retirees to help for a couple of
hours on Mondays and Tuesdays.
Everyoneis welcome and all have
a good time.

Thanks and “Hats Off” to all
listed below:

Dan Ramella, Stewart Imaga-
wa, Bob Morgan, Al Gamarra,
Domingo Roldan, Dave Keele,
Rich Mills, John Teeter, Ricardo
Teano, Gerald Dubois, Pat Bole,
Pat Larkin, Don Blankenship,
Bonnie Ranestad, Leif Ranestad,
Ignacio (Nacho) Mena, Anthony
Moran, Moises Valenzuala,
Alondra Maiz, Paul Rodriguez,
John Salvador, Boian Ramirez,
Danielle Covarrubias, Tara Nev-
ille,Jonathan Posales,Nyssa Pan-
taleon, Vannick Hoppen, Xyrena
Hoppen, Joseph Vincent, Char-
lie Young, Alondra Gaudoval,
Julissa Sandoval, Megan Staple-
ton, Christian Nagrampa, Edgar
Hernandez, Javier Hernandez,
Garrett Gardner, Tobe Merchant,
Ken Breneman, Joseph Vincent,
Gabriel Malik, Tom Sixsmith,
Bob Birtja,Ramon Navarro, Bob
Kupfert.

CHEER

From page 4

Megan, Ricardo and his sister Flory.

Thanks to Mary Ojeda and
granddaughter Delaney and friend
Samantha who prepared and handed
out gifts to the residents.

On hand to sing and help also
were Brothers Hugo Hinshaw and
Nathan Walden. They are both vol-
unteers to the nursing home who
give the true spirit of cheers there
every day of the year.

Vote required on pancake breakfast

by John Ojeda, Financial Secretary

Our Council has been approached by a committee to consider
preparing the Fourth of July pancake breakfast for the City of
Lake Forest. This has been put on by the Kiwanis Club in the past.

The event has been held at El Toro High School and we believe
brings out about 1,000 participants. We are only in negotiations
and have not agreed to take part. One reason is the cost, perhaps
up to $1,200, which requires Council membership approval.

We are not saying this is a done deal, but for us to continue
to pursue this opportunity to determine if it’s worthwhile for our
Council we need an approval of this expenditure so we can attend
meetings and get more facts.

Please come to the Jan. 7 meeting and hear more on this subject
and then be prepared to voice your opinion, ask questions and

See VOTE page 7

Insurance Report

With the arrival of 2015, its now
time for an msurance check-up

by Mark Yubeta, KofC Insurance Agent

Where did 2014 go? It seems like it was summer yesterday and
Easter was last week. I hope you and your family had a great finish
to 2014. Now, the first quarter of 2015 is flying by.

Hopefully,you’ve established a few goals for this
year. I’ve learned a great tip regarding resolutions.

* First, write them down. It’s not too late if you
haven’talready done it. Commit your goals to paper
and put them in a familiar place.

Writing down a goal is the first step towards
achieving it. It may not make sense at first, but

I’m sure you have heard stories of the success this
simple task can bring.
Whether your goal is to exercise more, give more
to charity,read more or watch less television, you’re
more likely to accomplish it if you write it down.

* Second, resolve to have an expert look at your finances. I recom-
mend that you have a team of experts help you, and I would love to
be the first. Let’s schedule some time to meet together, and I, your
professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, will provide an
“insurance check-up” at no cost that will evaluate any gaps in your
family’s life insurance protection.

Now might be the perfect time to fill those gaps, not later. Keep in
mind that unlike many other products, you don’t just need money to
obtain life insurance; you also need good health, and no one knows
when your health could change.

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge? When was the last
time you received something for free that could provide value to you
and your family for generations? Call me today at 949-322-7266.

- Page 6-

Highlights

Prayer was offered by Fr. Marquez.

Committee Reports:

Michael Ulibarri: Fr. Naval’s dinner was a major success.
John Ojeda: Rosary pouches are from Knights Gear

Ricardo Teano: A Third Degree is this month at St. Killian’s
Ben Niewinski: Discussed the Hospitality Ministry

Clergy night is Jan. 23, money to Teeter

Guests and dignitaries:
Fr. Greg Marquez: Bi-lingual Rosary in the chapel

Bernie Laituri: Our Council has an icon of Mary

Busin
Michael Ulibarri: On-line checking is working well

The Council was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by Grand Knight Lynch.

Applications from Kenneth Breneman, Jose Orihuela Tejada, and Paul McCauly and the transfers
of Andrew Smith and Damon Smith were read and admission approved by council.

Priests unavailable Sundays, send people to the office not the Rectory

John Teeter: Looking for donation of suits for Wardrobes for Warriors.

John Ruelas: (Chapter Advocate) April 18 is The Day of Sharing
George Nothhelfer: Advent books sold well. Need help with the Living Faith books

Fr. Thomas Naval: Thank you for the wonderful 25th anniversary celebration

Do we want to do a 4th of July Pancake Breakfast with the city? (See lage 5)
Good of the Order: The Sick and Distressed list was read and prayer was offered by council.
James Kattapuram would have won the attendance drawing prize if he had been present.

Four receive First Degrees

Atthe First Degree ceremony Dec. 15, four new members joined
our council.

ew Members Big Brothers omments

Nick Benigno Ricardo Teano lives in Anaheim but wants to
be active in our council.

Paul McCauley Nacho Mena Scout leader, 2 sons in college

Barry Lamont Bob Birtja A convert and golfer

Jose Orihuela E.Leonides  Convert

All are eager to participate and earn the Shining Armor award.

The award is a commitment to work on three council service
programs, attend at least three council meetings, receive the Third
Degree, meet with the council insurance representative, and recruit
one member, all within a year. May the Big Brothers and everyone
encourage our neophyte brothers, tutor them, support them and pray
with them to the ways of a Knight.

May the lesson of the First Degree, which is about charity, not
all about alms, be learned. It is also about the acts that result in the
soothing of the hearts of our fellow men. — Ricardo Teano

- Page 7 -

VOTE:

From page 6

and then be prepared to voice
your opinion, ask questions and
vote at the Feb. 4 meeting.

We donothave all the answers
yet to say yes or no.

We took a straw poll at the
December meeting and that is
why we are making this proposal
for your consideration.

If you wish to make a com-
ment and not attend you may
contact me at john.ojeda@cox.
net, or call me at 949-813-4320.

JOhn Ojeda, Financial Sec-
retary

Pray for
Yocations




PROGRAM CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

by John Teeter, Deputy Grand Knight

Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also refer to the Council calendar page of the newsletter
at www.kofc9487.com for more information. E-mail DGK and Program Chairman, John Teeter at jteeter@
sbcglobal.net or call (949-351-5492) if you have an item to present at the next general business meeting.

January 2015

Jan. 2 First Friday Sanctuary 24 Hour
Jan. 5 Recycling LF Mobile Park 7:30 a.m.
Jan. 6 Recycling ET Mobile Park 7:30 a.m.
Jan.7 Gen. Meeting Parish Hall 7:30 p.m.
Jan. 10 Recycling Lower Lot 7 a.m.-noon
Jan. 11 Coffee/ doughnuts Plaza a.m. Masses

Jan. 11 Basketball Free Throw Lower lot ~ After Mass
Jan. 12 Recycling LF Mobile Park 7:30 a.m.
Jan. 13 Recycling ET Mobile Park 7:30 a.m.
Jan. 17 Comf.Food Dinner Hall / Kitchen  3:00 p.m.
Jan. 19 Recycling LF Mobile Park 7:30 a.m.
Jan. 20 Recycling ET Mobile Park 7:30 a.m.
Jan. 20 First Degree  Santiago see degree information below
Jan. 21 Officers Mtg. Santiago 7:30 p.m.
Jan. 23 Clergy Nite St.JoachimCM 6 p.m.

Jan. 26 Recycling LF Mobile Park  7:30 a.m.
Jan. 27 Recycling ET Mobile Park  7:30 a.m.

Please look for more upcoming events by e-mail- E-mail Brother PGK Steve Eggert, steveeggert@ gmail.
cm. if you are not getting his e-mails
Scheduled Ceremonials

First Degree
Tuesday, Jan. 20. Santiago De Compostela. GK Michael Lynch. Candidates 7 p.m., Degree 7:30.
Saturday, Jan. 10, Spanish, Immaculate Heart of Mary, Santa Ana GK Jose Navarett, Candidates 5:30, 6.
Wednesday, Jan. 14, St. Columban, Westminster, GK Rudolph Lopez, Candidates, 7, Degree 7:30.
Monday, Jan. 19, Father Kass, Buena Park, GK Juan Baca, Candidates, 7, Degree 7:30.
Second Degree

Saturday, Jan. 25, Father Kass, Buena Park, DD William Schafer, Candidates 1 p.m., Degree 1:30.
Third Degree
Saturday, Jan. 17, St. Killians, Mission Viejo. DD John Piccolo; Candidates 9:30 a.m. Degree 11 a.m.

Candidates and observers will dress in a manner fitting the dignity of Formal Knights of Columbus cer-
emonials. Collared shirts, dress slacks, socks and shoes are the minimum standard. Shorts, tee shirts, sandals,
jeans and similarly casual attire are considered inappropriate. A jacket and tie are the desired standard for
Third Degree Exemplifications.

First degree candidates should arrive with a Council Representative, preferably the Financial Secretary,
who has his signed form 100 which has been read and approved by the Candidate’s Council. The representa-
tive will provide the candidate’s Rosary, Membership Card, and copy of “These Men We Call Knights” to
the Host Council. He will also certify that the Candidate has signed the gaining Council’s Constitutional Role
prior to arriving at the Exemplification.
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(4)Evergreen Realty

Donald McCown
Henlior

Lkite {714] 3l 1032
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2TRIE Viete Tied Lags, SulleEE Misddea Yooji, Oa330687 LT

Steve Cook

Franchise Owner

Sonsset, Inc. dba H&R Block HE&R BLOCK
26761 Portola Parkway, Ste. 2M

Foothill Ranch, CA 92610

Tel 949.837.1599 ext. 2501 Fax: 949.837.1752

Cell 949.466.4998

stcook@hrblock.com  www.hrblok.com 753-0671

* Whole Life ¢ Term * Annuities

* Long Term Care * IRA
/ Knights of Columbus
FoRdc 4 INSURANCE
3" Mark F. Yubeta, FIC
/ Phone: (949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

mark.yubeta@kofc.org

F!RSTTEAﬁf_

Hurmingion Beach, C

Sdmanmichas] il lbeam. cor Call: (949) 9103254
v liritedn comfadmanmichasl DHficar {718 ) BE4-3311

Jackie Stashik
REALTOR®
949. 813.9950
949.597-1596
Jackielst@cox.net

www.JackieDirect.
com
CA LIC NUMBER 01233768
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Dina Tennant
(949) 768-8350

(949) 295-6278 Text
dina@dinatennant.com
http:/dinatennant.com

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
CA BROKERAGE # 454480

SAVERS INVESTMENTS

222 Trabuco Road, Sute. 115-165
Lake Forest, CA. 52630

Jocebyn Ongyaco-Unlavao

Realior
DRE Lic. 01330614
Phane: 714-309-9664

Fax: T1d-464-5587 m
E-mail: saversinvesimentsi@cog.net H

FERLA BN
TP ONIEHNTY

|

am ® o3
LY _..J' |
Aud FEax. WY

Eﬂm{q et <

i

—_ e ——— e ———————

@

ROOSTERS:

From page 1

Brothers form into two teams, one per conveyor line.
At the start of each line, people push a box down the
conveyor belt. The boxes are filled with the food, and
once each box reaches the end of the line, it is taken
by a member of the United States Military Reserve,
palletized,and putin vehicles for distribution through-
out Southern California. When we finish, Santiago,
the Knights and youth ministries distributed 55 boxes
to families in need throughout our church. That’s the
great part! When we all sit down for our own dinner,
we feel the Christmas cheer by realizing that we have
made some families happy during the holidays.

The Knights and other organizations thank you, it
could not have been done without you.
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Advertsing Rates:

The costis $60 ayear for abusiness
card size ad, and $ 40 a year for each
additional business card size (3.5
inches x 2 inches) purchased (If you
purchase and ad the size of two busi-
ness cards, the cost is $100/year.)
Get your business card advertised
in the nextissue of this Newsletter by

calling Brother Ricardo Teano now

at 273-8940.




January
Birthdays

01 Mario Leguizamo

01 DamHanh Le Griffin
01 Steven McKay

02 Roger Cazian

03 Tony Gionet-Gonzales
03 John Piccolo

07 Donald McCown

10 Courtney Jacobsen
10 Scott Seamark

10 Belen Teano

11 Rita Bishop

11 Eduardo Chin

12 Mark Blackwelder

12 Elizabeth DeProspero
14 Ana Martinez

14 Paul Johnson

15 Cameron Young

17 Carrie Kistner

17 Mary Papac

17 Richard Sanders

17 Garrett Gardner
18 Jackie Stashik

18 Fr. Bruce Laverty
19 Paul Rymer

19 Michael Ulibarri
20 Sam Nainoa

20 Paul Wickstrom
21 Paul Johnson

22 Nancy Marilly

23 Frank Kloer

23 Margit Mills

24 Wesley Kobayashi
24 Audrey Machulda
26 Vince Eacona

26 Richard Pineros
29 Donna Furniss

30 William Marilly
30 Mary Ann Kielty
30 Irene Shields

January
Anniversaries

05 Mark/Gayle Peters

06 Octavio/Andrea Zornosa

08 Mike/Erin Ulibarri

08 Lyndon/Maria Galut

10 Sam/Gloria Nainoa

16 Fran/Mary Kielty

22 Michael/Donna Hinshaw

26 Ted/Ann Fay

26 Benedict/Melle Lou DelRisio

26 Robert/Lisa Durham

— by John Ojeda, FS/PGK

Send us birthdays, anniversaries

We are still looking for birthdates of Knights’ spouses and anniversary
dates. We don’t need the years, just the month and day.

Send the birthday and anniversary information to john.ojeda@cox.
net or call my cell at 949-813-4320.

Let us honor the spouses who stand behind us.

Do you know that if you attend a meeting on the month you celebrate
your birthday or anniversary you could win a prize? That has been hap-
pening for some time. I hope it continues.

We are hoping to be able to save money by sending the Newsletter by
Email to all with Email addresses and First Class Mail to those who do not.

If you are not getting weekly updates about Knight events then we do
not have your Email address. Please send it to me. — John Ojeda, FS
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Serviss Progzm Diresios|

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor

Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@Iwsbnews.com
KofC Webmaster

Joe Larosa
jlatrosae@cox.com
Council Director

Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole @aol.com
Youth Director

Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270

Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199 @att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano

Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal .net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair

Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations

Pat Larkin

Recycling George Nothhelf
er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley,
PGK 586-8270.

Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field
Agent

Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement

Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness

Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree

Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy

Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

_..-K.of C Bisho

Hi3

SUNDAY

11

Coffee/donuts,
Plaza
FT Contest

18

25

January 20135

MONDAY | TUESDAY} WEDNESDAY} THURSDAY |

Mobil Park Mobil Bark 1C\‘I/Iemzral
Recycling Recycling 7.386 ing
7-9:30 a.m. 7-9:30 a.m. :30 p.m.
Mobil Park .
Recycling Mobil Park
7-9:30 a.m. Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.
Mobil Park Mobil Park Ofﬁc.ers
Recycling Recycling Meeting
7-9:30 a.m. 7-9:30 a.m. 7:30 p.m.
Mobil Park Mobil Park
Recycling Recycling
7-9:30 a.m. 7-9:30 a.m.
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Happy
New Year

15

22

29

p William R. Johnson Council

EAGET OF COLLTMRES

FRIDAY | SATURDAY

2 3
First Friday
Adoration
9 10
Recycle
7 a.m.-noon
16 17
Comfort
food
dinner,
Hall, 3 p.m.
23 24
Clergy Night
St.Joachim,
Costa Mesa
30 31



